GANDHI JAYANTI CELEBRATIONS
A commemorative ceremony for the Birth Anniversary of Mahatma Gandhi was organized by the High Commission of India on 2 October 2013. The Indian Community of Port Moresby paid floral tributes to Mahatma Gandhi at the recently acquired premises of the High Commission. 

Dr. A.M. Gondane, High Commissioner, said that Mahatma Gandhi worked relentlessly for raising the consciousness of the nation and his life epitomised truth, non-violence and compassion. He said that Gandhiji instilled moral courage into the masses, the young and old alike, which eventually culminated in the freedom of the country. Various prominent members of the Indian community spoke about the relevance of Gandhiji’s teachings and philosophy of non-violence in today’s world. Mr. Romy Rangaswamy, President of Indian Association of PNG, said that in addition to abjuring bad speech, sight and hearing we should also avoid from doing bad deeds. Shri Rajeev Sharma, CFO, Post Courier, said that Gandhiji’s teachings should be propagated in various lands, especially his emphasis on propagation of Hindi language. Mrs. Vani Roy said that Gandhiji’s relevance is increasing by the day in today’s terror-ridden world. The pillars of Truth and Non-Violence can build a peaceful world.

Mrs. Anuradha Guru, Teacher in Port Moresby International School, recited her two poems and rendered Gandhiji’s favourite Bhajans “Vaishnav janto tene kahiye jo peer paraye .....” and Raghupati Raghav Raja Ram.....” . While Ms. Vibhu Guru and Ms Subhanjali rendered devotional songs, Master Aryan Sud brought out relevant but little known facts on Gandhiji’s life. The function concluded with a group recital of Gandhiji’s favourite Bhajan.

The participants enjoyed the serene surroundings of the new High Commission premises and the light refreshments provided by the High Commission.

